
As the literary secretary of the primary wing, I'm excited to share all the exciting academic and extracurricular experiences that took place at school this
year. Our school is like a second home where students engage in a variety of activities, from learning and playing to personal growth.
At Uttam School for Girls, we're not just students; we're lifelong learners, critical thinkers, and compassionate individuals. The school believes in
education beyond books, aiming for holistic development. Throughout the year, we dived into various activities – science fairs, art exhibitions,
interschool competitions, and dance performances – showcasing our talents.
I'm bursting with pride to share that our school has achieved remarkable success – securing the 1st position in Ghaziabad and an impressive 5th place in
Delhi NCR. As a student, being part of such an accomplished institution is truly an honour. This achievement goes beyond just academics; we explored
new sports, joined vibrant clubs, and uncovered a wealth of opportunities. It's not merely about textbooks; it's about embracing the richness and
diversity of life that our school encourages.
Uttam School is our nurturing haven. It's where we not only study but also grow physically and emotionally. The support and care we get here are just as
important as the lessons we learn.
So, there you go! A little peek into the fantastic year we had at Uttam School. Looking forward to more adventures and learning in the coming years!

Dear Students and Parents,
Greetings on the New Year!
As we embrace the month of February, I am delighted to share the latest news and updates from our vibrant primary wing.
We have been registered as an International school and will introduce the Cambridge International Curriculum in the Early Years and the Primary in the new session.
This is a step towards providing high quality education of global standards to all our students. The focus will be on active student centric learning with a rigorous
curriculum that builds higher order thinking skills. Additionally english language enhancement will be the pivot of this curriculum. 
We have been successfully engaging our students with the XSEED curriculum for more than a decade and now this is an upward leap to even greater educational
excellence. 
We hope the students realize their potential with a curriculum that empowers them to think creatively, innovate and be problem solvers!
As our students continue to shine in their academic and co scholastic pursuits, I applaud their dedication to learning and the spirit of curiosity and enthusiasm that is
palpable in every classroom.
Looking ahead, we have an array of exciting activities planned, including class days and orientation programmes for the new session. I encourage you to stay involved
and engaged in your child's education journey.
Remember, our doors are always open for any questions, concerns, or feedback you may have. Let's work together to ensure the success and well-being of our
students.
Wishing you a wonderful year filled with joy, growth, and achievement.
Warm regards,
Arti Khanna 
Headmistress

Uttam Milestones

                         Ms. Arti Khanna
Headmistress

Headmistress’s Desk

Dear Students and Parents 
As we approach the close of 2023, I am delighted to share an overview of Uttam School for Girls' accomplishments and initiatives that have
shaped this remarkable year.
Our students actively engaged in diverse workshops, elevating their skills in STEM and the arts. Meaningful meetings, involving teachers, parents,
and students, fostered collaboration and effective communication, shaping our educational strategies.
We are thrilled to announce significant additions to our school, including cutting- edge infrastructure, technology, and brilliant faculty members,
enhancing the overall learning experience for our students.
Looking ahead, 2024 marks the 30th year of Uttam School for Girls. This milestone is a testament to three decades of dedication to education,
empowerment, and excellence. We invite you to be part of our celebration and witness the vibrancy of our academic community.
Your continued support is instrumental in our success. We invite you to visit our school and share your insights. Write to us at
uttamschool@gmail.com with your thoughts and suggestions, fostering a collaborative environment.
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          Ms. Sharmila Raheja
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Literary Secretary, Primary Wing

Editor’s Message

Uttam School for
Girls Setting the

Standard as
School of the

Year in
Educational
Brilliance!



Foundation Day

Enchanting Equations and
Spectacular Shapes: The Mighty Math

Carnival!
Uttam School for Girls hosted the Mighty Math Carnival on December 22, honoring the achievements of the great
mathematician Srinivasan Ramanujam on National Mathematics Day. The theme for this year is ‘Mathematics for
Everyone’ showcasing the importance of making mathematics easy and inclusive for everyone. The school transformed
into a math wonderland. The students from various schools in NCR participated in inter-school events like Shape-a-
Boo Bonanza, Santa’s Mathland, Numeric Path Finder, Come Let’s Shop, to name a few blending the power of numbers
with the realities of life.
There were so many interesting math games stalls to play and enjoy. Guests, teachers and students from various
schools in NCR were engaged in playing math games showcasing their incredible math skills. The Mighty Math
Carnival took us on a unique educational ride where we connected mathematics with the real world. The activities at
the Math Carnival brought learning mathematical concepts and enjoyment together in a fantastic way!
                                                                                                                                                                                                               Ipsita Suree 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                          IV C

A Symphony of Moments!

From September 1st to September 5th, 2023, Uttam School for Girls played host to Jonquil - The Inter-
School Literary Fest. During the fest, students fervently engaged in a celebration of words and creativity,

kindling a profound passion for literature and learning. The event, dedicated to the memory of the late
Director Mrs. V. Bhusry, an ardent literature enthusiast, had the primary objective of fostering joyful

learning while nurturing intellectual, social, and emotional growth among the participants.
The fest featured a mix of online and offline competitions. Offline contests like Poet’s Palette, Resolute

Renditions, and The Vocabulary Voyage showcased students' zeal, earning laurels for their school. I
participated in the online competition Visual Vignettes, creating an animated story on "One Earth One

Planet" and clinching the first position. This experience allowed me to gain valuable skills, work in a
team, analyze outcomes, and discover my aptitude. Jonquils- a literary extravaganza, truly caters to the

diverse dimensions of learning, motivating us to excel beyond just winning prizes.
                                                                                                                                                     Preksha Shishodia                                                                                                                        

5-A

Jonquil Jamboree: A Blossoming Celebration of Literary
Brilliance

In a world filled with stories of bravery and sacrifice, rifleman Sanjay Kumar’s life stands as a shining example of unwavering courage and dedication to duty. He was born on 3rd
March 1976 in Himanchal Pradesh. His remarkable journey is a testament to the indomitable spirit of human will and bravery.

Rifleman Sanjay kumar’s name became etched in history during Kargil war of 1999. The conflict in the icy heights of the Kargil region was a true test of the Indian soldier’s mettle.
Rifleman Sanjay kumar displayed exceptional bravery that would make him a household name. 

I am highly motivated by rifleman Sanjay Kumar who volunteered to be the scout of the attacking column tasked in a captured area Flat Top of the point 4875 in the Mushkoh valley on
4th Jul 1999. With unwavering determination, he advanced alone through a hail of bullets to reach one of the bunkers. He displayed indomitable spirit with utter disregard to personal
safety. In the ensuing hand to hand combat, he killed three of the intruders and was himself seriously injured. Despite being injured he picked up the weapons left by the enemies and

killed fleeting enemies. For this extraordinary bravery , he was awarded the Param Vir Chakra, India’s highest military honor, making him a national hero.
Rifleman Sanjay Kumar’s story continues to motivate generations of Indians. He embodies the values of selflessness, bravery and unwavering dedication to duty.

Veer Gatha: A Tale of Courage and Resilience!



Being part of this club has been a journey of
discovery. I've gleaned insights into healthy
eating, breakfast significance, table
arrangement, napkin-folding techniques, and
crafting balanced recipes. Now leading as the
Breakfast Club Captain, I aim to amplify
awareness about this exceptional community.
Let's embrace the importance of a wholesome
breakfast and the skills that come with it,
creating a space where everyone can relish the joy
of good food and healthy habits.

                                                             Aaradhya Sinha
                                                                                      V-C

As the School Cyber Club Captain, my role is pivotal in ensuring
the growth of the club. Focused on leadership, I represent the
club in school events, guiding projects and activities, providing
direction on cybersecurity skills and tools, delegating tasks to
club officers and members, and fostering a collaborative and
supportive culture.
In terms of club development, I take charge of maintaining
resources, documenting activities, and creating an inclusive
environment. Staying abreast of cybersecurity trends, I aim to
educate the club members on the latest technologies, threats,
and best practices.
My commitment lies in steering the club towards excellence and
fostering a dynamic environment for learning and collaboration
among its members.
                                                                                               Umika Singh-VA

In the captivating realm of the Brain Teaser Club, our
journey delved into diverse activities that enhance our math
skills. From crafting engaging Pictionary and Math games to
presenting them in class, we embraced the joy of problem-
solving. Word searches and Sudoku challenges became our
allies in deciphering intricate patterns and fostering logical
thinking.
Now entrusted as the club's captain, my objectives are clear.
I aspire to accomplish tasks assigned by our teachers,
showcasing my leadership prowess and aiding fellow
enthusiasts. It's more than unraveling puzzles; it's about
fostering a collaborative space where mathematical
challenges are not just solved but celebrated. Together, let's
continue this thrilling adventure of expanding our minds
and nurturing a love for mathematical exploration.

                                                                                   Anika Shishodia
                                                                                                           V-B

Exploring Minds: Insights from the
Brain Teaser Club Captian

CyberSphere: Where Bytes
Meet Brilliance

Sunrise Conversations: The
Breakfast Club Chronicles



As the Cultural Secretary of the primary wing, I am
thrilled to share a glimpse into my journey. Securing
the first prize in swimming and triumphing in inter-
school dance competitions has been a highlight,
reflecting my passion for diverse talents.
Over the year, I've embraced numerous skills, not only
excelling in swimming and dance but also assuming the
role of Literary Secretary. This responsibility has taught
me the art of blending creativity with organization and
orchestrating events that celebrate our rich cultural
tapestry.
My journey has been more than just winning accolades;
it's been about cultivating leadership, literary prowess,
and a deep appreciation for our cultural diversity. I am
honoured to contribute to our school's vibrant cultural
landscape and look forward to continuing this exciting
journey of exploration and growth.

Ruchika Saun V-B

As the Sports Captain, I'm here to highlight the
diverse activities in our school, including chess,

swimming, basketball, football, kho-kho, running
races, golf and carrom. Chess isn't just about moving

pieces; it enhances critical thinking and strategy,
making us mentally sharp with daily play. Running

races, kho-kho, and football serve as our daily
workouts, promoting health and fitness.

I recently represented our school at the CBSE North
Zone Cluster Chess Competition, securing the second

runner-up position. It was a rewarding experience
showcasing my chess skills on a larger stage. Let's
continue excelling in all our activities and strive to

make our school the best!
Pranya Garg

V-B

Global Diplomacy Unleashed: MUN
Club, a World of Debates and Solutions!

As the MUN Club Captain, I am delighted to provide a concise
overview of our recent endeavours. Engaging in educational and
diplomatic activities, we've deepened our understanding of global
issues, refined public speaking, and fostered teamwork. Our
weekly meetings focus on international affairs and MUN
simulation preparation. Notable successes in enhancing diversity,
and hosting a mock MUN conference for skill refinement.
Challenges, such as improving research skills and managing school
commitments, are being addressed through targeted workshops
and better time management. The commitment to continuous
improvement in public speaking remains unwavering. The MUN
Club is progressing dynamically, fostering diplomacy, leadership,
and collaboration. I'm confident our dedication will lead to further
success in the months ahead.

Elina V-C

Message from the Cultural
Secretary

Sports Captain's Chronicles: Inspiring Words That
Ignite the Team Spirit!



This Christmas at school was like stepping into a winter wonderland! Grade 4
students immersed in the festive spirit by participating in a heartwarming nativity
scene. The backdrop of Grade 5 students singing carols set the perfect festive tone.

A special touch was the Kindness Tree, where we wrote heartfelt messages. It taught
us the beauty of spreading kindness. Crafting wreaths to deck our class doors felt like

adding a touch of magic to the festivities.
The auditorium transformed into a festive paradise, adorned with twinkling lights
and festive decor. The entire experience wasn't just about celebrating Christmas; it

was a lesson in spreading joy, and kindness, and coming together as a school
community. This magical celebration truly warmed our hearts and taught us the true

essence of the season.
                                                                                                                  Krisha

                                                                                                                 IV-A

On December 21, 2023, Uttam School for Girls orchestrated a
magical celebration in commemoration of Christmas,

transforming the school auditorium into a festive haven
adorned with enchanting decorations. The venue featured

splendid cutouts of reindeer, amplifying the festive spirit. The
school radiated an atmosphere of unbridled enthusiasm and
joy as the fifth-grade students, donned in white skivvies and

black jeans, serenaded the audience with heartwarming
carols. Simultaneously, fourth-grade students captivated the

audience with a tableau depicting the birth of Jesus Christ,
showcasing the significance of Christmas through remarkable
costumes. Narrators skillfully guided spectators through the

play, set against a backdrop of melodious carols. The highlight
of the event was the grand entrance of Santa Claus, infusing

an exclusive charm and eliciting joyous smiles from the
delighted children in attendance.

Asma- VA

I am honored to serve as the captain of the Art
Appreciation Club, where we foster a love for art

and creativity among children by providing
valuable insights on cultivating art appreciation.

At Uttam School, we have been exposed to
various art forms, engaging activities, drawing
sessions, and inspiring exhibitions, all aimed at

nurturing artistic talents. These diverse
approaches are certain to kindle a passion for art
in the young minds of our members. In my role
as club captain, I aspire to introduce beginners

to various art forms and promote art-based
activities. Additionally, I will express gratitude

for everyone's artistic efforts and contributions.
Rudhvi Singh

V-C

Canvas Connoisseurs: Where Art Comes to Life!

Magical Christmas Celebration



Exploring the Kiran Nadar Museum of
Art was a vibrant adventure filled with

creativity and inspiration. The
museum unfolded a kaleidoscope of

beauty with captivating exhibits,
featuring unique artworks such as

paper folding, ink, and string art. A
highlight of our visit was a delightful

story about three monks that had us in
stitches with laughter. The Passion

Blue section left a lasting impression,
showcasing a mesmerizing array of

paintings all bathed in the captivating
Passion Blue hue.

The journey through the museum was
a feast for the eyes, immersing us in a

world of colours and artistic
expressions. Each painting told a

unique story, and the diverse forms of
art sparked our curiosity and

imagination. The Kiran Nadar
Museum of Art truly provided a

wonderful and enriching experience,
leaving us with cherished memories of
a day filled with beauty and laughter.

Ritisha Yadav
IV-A

Going to the Kiran Nadar Museum of
Art, Noida with Grade III and IV

students was like stepping into an
amazing world of art! Our visit to the

exhibition 'Prussian Blue: A
Serendipitous Colour that Altered the

Trajectory of Art' was like time-
traveling with colors! We explored

paintings that told stories, sculptures
that looked awesome, and even

attended a story-telling session– it felt
like a magical wonderland of
creativity! Surrounded by the

enchanting Prussian Blue, we saw
paintings that told unique tales with

every brushstroke. Learning about the
Prussian blue colour's history and its
impact on art was like discovering a

magical secret. I discovered that art is
a way for people to express their

feelings and tell stories. The trip made
me appreciate art in a whole new way
– it was like magic on canvas that left

me inspired! 
Prisha

III B

Embarking on the educational journey to Rashtrapati
Bhavan was a truly enlightening experience. Nestled

in the heart of New Delhi, the visit unfolded the
architectural marvel and historical significance of

this iconic landmark. Our exploration was guided by
a knowledgeable official who shared insights into the

nation's political history and the pivotal role of the
President.

A unique highlight was the opportunity to obtain an
AI-generated picture alongside any President of

India of our choice, adding a modern touch to our
historical encounter. The halls of the Presidential

Museum dazzled with motion pictures depicting the
lives, history, and remarkable contributions of some

esteemed Presidents. These visual narratives brought
history to life. Wrapping up our visit, enjoyed a

delightful lunch at the cafeteria. In conclusion, the
Rashtrapati Bhavan trip not only showcased India's
rich history but also deepened our understanding of

the country's governance.
Swastika Singh

V-A

Exploring the Grandeur of Rashtrapati Bhawan

Embarking on an Artsy
Adventure at Kiran Nadar

Museum of Art, Noida!



In our recent Grade 5 Social Science Exhibition, we delved
into G20 summit countries with a captivating cultural
parade. Meticulously researched and collaboratively

executed, we showcased each nation's unique traits, from
cuisine to historical heritage. Adorned in authentic

traditional costumes, we embodied the essence of our
assigned nations, turning the exhibition into a profound
learning journey. Our deliberate cultural representation

emphasized respect and understanding, transforming the
event into a powerful educational tool.

My group focused on Japan, and my craft skills soared as I
transformed a dusty branch into a sakura dream using

pink tissue paper. Beyond the fun, I discovered the magic
of teamwork, and the thrill of discovery. 

Vrinda Jain V-A

Grade 4 students immersed themselves in the realm of PM Shree School
during the Social Science Exhibition. Collaborating in groups, we

showcased models that eloquently conveyed the school's objectives and
its unwavering focus on education.

Through this creative process, we delved into the heart of PM Shree
School's mission – the importance of education for young minds like

ours. Our models vividly illustrated the journey of foundational literacy
and numeracy, portraying the school's commitment to equipping us

with essential skills.
As a student, this experience wasn't just about crafting models; it was
about understanding the profound impact education has on our lives.
The exhibition allowed us to express our newfound understanding of

"Education for All," showcasing not only our creativity but also our
collective belief in the transformative power of learning. 

Abhishri 
IV-A

Grades 4 and 5 Unveil a Global Extravaganza at the Social Science Exhibition!



हिंदी भाषा हमारे देश के  विभिन्न धर्मो और संस्कृ तियों के  लोगों को एकता के  सूत्र में
बांधती है ।हमारे जीवन में हिंदी भाषा का बहुत महत्व है ।

उत्तम स्कू ल फॉर गर्ल्स में प्रसिद्ध उपन्यासकार श्री मुंशी प्रेमचंद जी के  जन्मदिन के
अवसर पर 31जुलाई को तीन दिवसीय कार्यक्रम हिंदी साहित्यिक दिवस ‘सृजन’ के  रूप

में मनाया गया। कार्यक्रम की शुरुआत सरस्वती वंदना के  साथ हुई ।
इस तीन दिवसीय कार्यक्रम में कक्षा नर्सरी से कक्षा पाँच तक की सभी छात्राओं ने भाग
लिया और अपनी प्रतिभा का प्रदर्शन किया । कु छ गतिविधियाँ जैसे : हमारी धरा (कविता
वाचन), एक आकार अनेक विचार (शो एंड टेल) एवं वसुधैव कु टुम्बकम (आशुभाषण)
आदि विद्यालय के  प्रागंण में आयोजित की गई और कु छ गतिविधियों जैसे – रचनात्मक
लेखन (कहानी बुनो), मिलकर पढ़ो और आगे बढ़ो एवं मुहावरों पर आधारित कहानी
आदि का सञ्चालन कक्षा कक्ष में हुआ। एक आकार अनेक विचार गतिविधि में अपनी
पसंदीदा वस्तुओं के  बारे में बताते हुए नन्हीं छात्राओं ने सबका मन मोह लिया ।

 अंत में कक्षा पाँच की छात्राओं द्वारा वसुधैव कु टुम्बकम विषय पर आशु भाषण द्वारा
अपने- अपने विचार प्रस्तुत किए गए ।कार्यक्रम के  अंत में मुख्याध्यापिका जी ने
विद्यार्थियों का उत्साह वर्धन किया और हिंदी भाषा के  महत्त्व पर पर बल दिया ।

वत्सला भारद्वाज 
कक्षा -चार स

In the festive spirit of Dussehra, our class joyfully
participated in special Assembly, where we

showcased the remarkable qualities of Lord Rama's
life through a tableau. I was thrilled to portray the

role of Lord Rama, showcasing the moments he
shared with Nishadraj. This story left us with
valuable lessons on kindness, gratitude, and

impartiality towards all sections of society. Through
our play, we emphasized the significance of each

individual in our community. The stage came alive
with the classical dance performance by Grade 5
students, while the melodious  Chaupai from the
Ramayana by Grade 4 students added a magical

touch to the celebration. The entire experience was
delightful, leaving us inspired to carry forward the
teachings of Lord Rama in our daily interactions. 

                                                         Swadha Tiwari
                                                                    III A

हिंदी साहित्यिक उत्सव- सृजन

Sparkling Dussehra Celebration: Unveiling Lord Rama's Lessons



My experience at the 'Storywalk' event was incredibly fun! Despite
feeling a bit nervous, I embraced the opportunity to speak. I portrayed
Matilda, a girl blessed with magical powers. Throughout the story, her
evil parents, brother, and school headmistress tried to bully and bother
her, but with the support of her classmates and the sweet class teacher,

Miss Honey, I triumphed over them all.
Portraying Matilda's character was a delightful experience, and my

friends took on roles from the famous 'Harry Potter' series, as well as
characters from 'The Blue Umbrella,' 'Pinocchio,' 'The Adventures of

Tom Sawyer,' to name a few. Together, we brought the magic of these
stories to life and created lasting memories at the event.

The applause from our headmistress and principal added to the
rewarding experience of our performances. Dressed as the characters

we portrayed, we elevated the enjoyment of the event, making it a
memorable and delightful occasion.

                                                                             Aadya Vashishth
                                                                                         IV C

On July 22, 2023, all students of Uttam School For Girls came
together for a plantation drive, embodying the spirit of 'Mata

Bhoomi Putro Aham Prithivya'—to nurture Mother Earth
and sow the seeds of a greener tomorrow! More than 800

saplings of medicinal and fruit trees, each carrying the
promise of life, found their new home in the public parks of
Shastri Nagar I, J, and H blocks, as well as within our school

campus.
Each student also received their very own sapling to plant

near their residences. I named mine Greenie! With my
father's help, I dug a small hole in the soil and gently placed

Greenie inside. Providing it with water to grow big and
strong, I visit my little Greenie every day, talking to it and
ensuring it gets enough sunlight. I've learned that plants,
like our green friends, need water, sunlight, and love to
thrive. Trees act as superheroes for our Earth, providing

fresh air and making the planet happy.
Raghvi III-B

Enchanting Tales Unfold at
'Storywalk'

Seeds of Change:
Unleashing a Green

Revolution through Our
Plantation Drive!



The vision of “One Earth, One Family One Future”
takes on a unique perspective that celebrates diversity

while uniting us for a common cause.
“One Earth” reminds us of our shared responsibility in

preserving our planet's well-being through
sustainable practices and eco-friendly initiatives.

“One Family” emphasizes the celebration of different
cultures, languages, and traditions, mutual respect,

and understanding among global communities.
“One Future” urges collaboration to address global

challenges like poverty and inequality
We all live on the earth and we all are a part of one big
family. We share this planet with all living beings, and

we all have a responsibility to take care of it. We can
do this by living sustainably which means using less

energy.
By embracing unity and sustainable living, we pave

the way for a harmonious and thriving future for
generations to come. Together, we shape a world

where our actions reflect the interconnectedness of
life on Earth.

Priyal Kaushik III-A

The theme of India's G20 Presidency, which is
--Vasudaiva Kutumbakam or "One Earth, One
Family, One Future is derived from the ancient

Sanskrit text" called the Maha Upanishad. 
The earth is our only home we are all part of

one human family and our future is
interconnected. The concept of "one earth, one

family, one future. is a powerful vision for a
sustainable and harmonious world. It reminds

us that we are all interconnected and that we
have a shared responsibility to care for our

planet
The challenges we face today such as climate
change, poverty, and inequality, can only be

solved if we work together as one global
community. We need to recognize that we are

all part of one Earth and that our future
depends on our planet. 

Together we can carve a brighter future
celebrating the beauty of our uniqueness as

One Earth, One Family united for One Future.
Kavya Aggarwal IV-A

Diverse Passions, Shared Dreams!

Embrace the Earth: Unite for a Sustainable Tomorrow!



Uttam School For Girls in Ghaziabad had the most amazing
Christmas Celebration on December 22, 2023. The school's

auditorium turned into a magical place with a Nativity Scene. The
day started with a special assembly where Grade V choir sang

melodious carols, and students presented a Nativity Scene! We also
made Christmas crafts like wreaths, origami Christmas trees,

reindeers, Christmas balls, stockings, bells, tangram Christmas
characters, and paper quilling Christmas trees. The whole school

looked like a winter wonderland with decorations created by students
from Grade Nursery to V. The students wrote about acts of kindness
on cards, and tied them on the kindness tree. It made the festival of

Christmas even more special and joyful!"
                                                                   Mishti Goel  

                                                                            IVC

School Council Dream Team!

Jingle All the Way: Christmas Cheer at Uttam School For Girls!



Celebrating the Champions of Interschool Competitions



Celebrating the Champions of Interschool Competitions


